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INTRODUCTION 

It is generally accepted that philosophy proceeds 
from the recognition of the movement and 
development of the external world and human 
thinking as a result of the synthesis of existing 
external and internal contradictions. This 
provision is fully applicable in relation to 
language. Meanwhile, many problems associated 
with the development and movement of the 
language system still remain unresolved, namely: 

 a) the scale and nature of changes in concepts in 
the language system in general are poorly 
studied; 

  b) the internal mechanism of the evolution of 
the philosophical terminological system of the 
English language has not been studied at all. 

         There are literally few complex scientific 

studies devoted to this serious problem, since 
changes occurring over a relatively short time 
are much more difficult to detect than others: 
they are minimal in volume, proceed quickly and, 
for this reason, are practically indistinguishable. 
At the same time, when comparing several time 
slices separated by centuries, it is much easier to 
detect significant qualification-quantative 
changes. Consequently, the appeal to the little-
studied area of dynamic phenomena observed in 
the formation of the lexicon of philosophy at the 
moment seems to be very relevant, in particular, 
from the point of view of the philosophy of 
language. The principle of historicism, the 
recognition of the fact that the history of 
philosophy is closely and organically linked with 
the history of production, culture, science, 
technology, with the history of social 
worldviews, determines another aspect of the 
relevance of the article. Therefore, the main 
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purpose of this article is to analyze the 
mechanism of the "entry" of ideas and concepts 
into the network of categorical structures of the 
philosophical conceptual apparatus, i.e. 
identifying the role and significance of 
philosophical and worldview knowledge in the 
formation of a system of categories in English 
philosophy in the light of the formation of the 
principles of scientific knowledge and the 
genesis of scientific knowledge proper; an 
attempt to identify the specifics and national 
originality of the formation of the system of 
categories of English philosophical thought, the 
definition of its properties. 

METHODS 

Any philosophical text is an internally dialogical 
structure, containing both explicit and implicit 
appeals to the opponent by one author, directed 
against the views of others, based on known facts 
and propositions or questioning them. It is no 
coincidence that, striving to achieve maximum 
expressiveness and reduce the likelihood of 
inadequate perception, philosophers set out the 
ideas, statements, speculations they received as a 
result of reasoning, in the form of an internal 
dialogue with an imaginary interlocutor. 

As for the specific philosophy of the research 
period - the late Renaissance (late XYI - early 
XYII centuries), it "acquired a fundamentally 
asystematic character, it gravitated towards a 
form of dialogue. It was journalistically active 
and developed as an interpretation of certain 
routinely pressing problems [1 , p.82] Colliding 
different points of view, they strive in this way to 
stimulate the emergence of new knowledge in 
this "interlocutor." The method of Socratic 
dialectics, which helps to understand the truth 
with the help of dialectical reasoning, turned out 
to be, apparently, effective for the philosophy of 
empiricism in the era of the late Renaissance. 
Samples of texts constructed in this way by 

thinkers of the Renaissance can be found at all 
separate stages of the study period. Moreover, 
their authors are not only philosophers, but also 
often natural scientists, experimental scientists, 
writers, poets, statesmen (let's call at least 
Galileo's "Dialogue on the two main systems of 
the world - Ptolemaic and Copernicus", Francis 
Bacon "New Organon", T. Mora's "Polemics with 
Luther", "Polemics with English Reformers" by D. 
Scott, works of W. Shakespeare, E. Spencer, F. 
Sydney, D. Donne). With the help of such a 
"dialogue" model, it became possible to more 
easily solve the problem of assimilating new 
knowledge. "At critical stages, the history of 
philosophy reaches the heights of 
comprehension of the world and finds itself in a 
state of dramatic rupture with the world and 
with itself. The contradictory nature of its state 
becomes unbearably acute when a break in the 
self-movement of society, its transition from one 
qualitative state to another coincides in time 
with a break in the culture of the people, the 
rejection of recently revered spiritual values and 
the painful formation of new ones "[2, p. 4]. 

The English philosophers of the period, 
criticizing the reality of their day, it was in this 
connection that they developed their concepts, 
substantiating either the validity of their 
criticism, or their social ideal, or some other 
issues. Another feature of the philosophical 
works of the period is the tremendous attention 
of thinkers to the problems of the simplest 
certainties, their desire to "solitary, in an 
armchair silence, allowing only scholarly 
correspondence, to meticulously investigate the 
question of the fundamental foundations of 
knowledge" [2, p.82; 3, c.63]. 

It should be noted that interest in the English 
national language, in its history and, more 
broadly, in the history of the English national 
culture, is almost not observed in England during 
the Middle Ages and later. It is characteristic that 
Bolton W.F. and Tucker S.I. (Tucker SI) - Authors 
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of highly reputable books on English learning of 
their own language, citing evidence from no 
earlier than the late 15th century or early 17th 
century (See: Bolton WF The English Language 
Essays and American men of letters , 1490-1839. 
- Cambridge Univ. Press 1966; Tucker SI English 
examined. Two centuries of comment on the 
mother tongue. - Cambridge, 1961). 

Only in the second half of the 16th century and 
the first half of the 17th century in England there 
is a serious interest in the native language, its 
history and the history of ancient national 
literature. It was during this period that an 
intensive study of the history of the English 
language began, in particular its etymology, 
which, however, boiled down to the search for an 
etymone in classical languages. The first 
attempts to draw attention to the history of their 
native language are observed in England since 
the second half of the 16th century: the first book 
with texts in Old English appears "Proof of the 
Antiquity of the Church in England" (1567), the 
first etymological dictionary of the English 
language by J. Minshu (1617) " Ductor in linguas 
", Williams Somner's Dictionary of Old English 
Dietionarium Saxonico-Latino-Anglicum" (1659), 
Grammar of Old English by J. Hickes 
"Institutiones grammaticae Anglo-Saxonical et 
Moeso-Gothicae" (1689). 

For the transmission of philosophical concepts, it 
mainly promotes the perception of them as 
terms. These words, as conceived by the authors 
who used them, had a greater semantic volume 
compared to the primordial words, which, due to 
a longer stay on English soil (if it is a borrowing) 
or its primordiality (by origin), was the main 
psychological barrier. It was believed that the 
primordial vocabulary was not capable of 
expressing with its semantic field the wealth of 
new scientific concepts in the light of the new 
perception of the world and the achievements of 
experimental sciences. This leads to an essential 
conclusion: the formation of new conceptual 

units from primordial elements, as well as the 
actualization of one of the meanings of words of 
primordial origin that were already in use on 
English soil in the 14th-16th centuries, does not 
attract the attention of native speakers and, 
above all, philosophers. 

Actualization of one of the variants of the original 
words serves more to explain or introduce new 
borrowings, mainly from Latin, into everyday 
life. At first glance, such a turnover seems 
illogical, because the original word - the 
ideographic embodiment of the concept - should 
be closer to both the philosopher and the reader, 
since it comes from the elements of their native 
language. But the "artificiality" of the formation 
of such lexical units and, to a certain extent, the 
cumbersomeness of their graphic design, and 
most importantly, the burden of the semantic 
volume of previous centuries and the 
inaccessibility, due to this, of a new meaning, 
involuntarily gives way to a borrowed word: a 
new concept in the light of a new worldview is 
always interesting and can be explained with the 
help of a new unit precisely because it is new, 
since the level of consciousness of native 
speakers is also higher. 

CONCLUSION 

Philosophical concepts are not only awakened to 
life by ideological needs, they essentially reflect 
these needs in their results. Generated by a 
concrete historical situation, the philosophical 
system reflects it at an extremely high level of 
abstraction. Each philosophical teaching, school 
develops, as a rule, its own specific language. An 
important point here is mastering this specific 
language, because analyzing, or rather, 
penetrating into the world of ideas and concepts 
of the thinker, we assimilate and then interpret 
the point of view of this thinker, reveal linguistic 
erudition, vocabulary richness and conceptual 
apparatus presented in the works of the 
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philosopher in a systematized form, the 
semantics of the units of which concentrated the 
achievements of the philosophical thought of a 
particular doctrine. 

To trace the development of the categories of 
thinking at the stage of their formation as 
categories of philosophy, it is necessary to study 
the evolution of the meanings of the words 
expressing them and grammatical structures in 
the culture of the native people of the language in 
question over a long historical period. 
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